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Week beginning 5th Oct: 
Mon 5th – 6pm FOSS Planning Meeting – 
all welcome  
Tues 6th – 2.30pm Used Uniform Sale in 
Palm Studio  
Thurs 8th – 6pm Year 6 France and SATs 
meeting  
Week beginning 12th Oct: 
Wed 14th – 6pm Meeting for Redwood 
Class parents 
Thurs 15th 8.45am EYFS ‘six weeks in’ 
meeting for Reception parents  
Fri 16th  - after school - FOSS autumn 
discos 

 
Please also see the previously issued term dates 
for the academic year and key events for the 
autumn term, as well as separate letters for 
more information.  
 
  

 
 
 
 

Our Performing Arts Themed Week has been postponed until later in the 
academic year – watch this space for a new date once we have been given one! 
 

Welcome to Bev Crowter – new governor 
Having moved to Rustington in 2013, I wanted to be 
able to serve the community and was invited to 
become part of the governing body at Summerlea. 
I have 17+ years teaching experience and have been 
a class teacher, senior leader and teacher 
governor in a Brighton school until I retired in 
February. I am passionate about all aspects of 
teaching and learning and have a keen interest 
in maths, literacy and SEND.   
I enjoy golf, growing my own fruit and veg, baking 
and arts and crafts of all kinds. My husband and I 
have been married for 36 years, have three grown 
up sons and a wonderful granddaughter of 1 year 
who keeps us on our toes!  
I look forward to serving your community school 
along with Mrs Morris, her dedicated team and 
other governors over the next few years.   

Bev Crowter 
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Goodbye and thank you Mrs Dyke! 
In assembly last Friday all of the children and 
staff said a fond farewell to Mrs Dyke. She was 
presented with a giant garden gnome (Mrs 
Dyke collects them!), a lovely bouquet of 
flowers and numerous handmade cards from 
the different year groups and classes.  
Mrs Dyke has worked at Summerlea School 
for thirteen years and will be greatly missed. 
She has now finished as Senior Midday Meals 
Supervisor but has kindly agreed to continue 
as Deputy Manager at After School Care Club 
until half-term. I’d like to take this opportunity 
to say a huge thank you to Mrs Dyke for 
everything she has done for our school over 
the years and wish her every success in her 
new job.  

 

Cool Christmas cards! 
The Christmas card templates have now 
been distributed to children so they can 
design their very own Christmas cards! 
These are great to give to family and friends, 
as they are so personal and individual. 
Templates need to be returned to school no 
later than Monday 12th October. Please 
remember to use felt-tip pens on the 
designs as these stand out best. We look 
forward to seeing your wonderful creations! 
Thank you for your support.  
 
 
 

  

 

 Summerlea Secure Gold Kitemark Award! 
 The Sainsbury's School Games Mark is a 
Government led awards scheme launched 
in 2012 to reward schools for their 
commitment to the development of 
competition across their school and into 
the community. Over the previous two 
years, Summerlea’s participation numbers 
have risen across all sports. The range of 
competitions within our LASP locality and 
in school has offered opportunities for 
children to be competitive, as well as 
providing a variety of inclusive 
introductory experiences to different 
sports. Building on last year’s Silver 
Kitemark Award and achieving Gold only a 
year later, demonstrates the sporting 
potential and talent within our school. It 
also celebrates the opportunities we are 
lucky enough to offer our children during 
their primary education. We are incredibly 
proud of this achievement and will 
continue to work hard towards raising 
participation in sport at Summerlea.  
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
  

 

 
 

Universal Infant Free School Meals Petition 
As you may be aware there have been a lot of 
press reports recently about the future of 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM). The 
provision is being looked at as part of the 
Government’s spending review this autumn. 
Current UIFSM funding runs until July 2016. 
The Lead Association for Catering in Education 
(LACA) have created a UK Government and 
Parliament petition to call on the Government 
to retain UIFSM. If you feel UIFSM should be 
continued then you may like to sign the petition  
by visiting  
https://petition.parliament.uk/petitions/107913  

 

Staff car park – reminder  
A polite reminder please to not drop off, pick up 
or park in the staff car park unless you are a 
disabled badge holder. You will be asked to 
vacate the car park if you are not displaying a 
disabled badge. Thank you for your cooperation.  

https://petition.parliament.uk/petitions/107913
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Coats 
Please ensure your child brings a coat to 
school everyday or has one in school on their 
peg. As we know, the British weather can be 
very unpredictable! We do like the children 
to go outside to play whatever the weather 
(apart from in the case of extreme 
conditions) and children also often engage in 
outdoor learning activities throughout the 
day, as part of our exciting curriculum. Now 
that autumn is here it is cooler and we want 
the children to remain warm and dry when 
outside. Thank you for your support.  
 
 

After School Care Club 
Please can parents using After School Care 
Club text the mobile number (07981 350306) 
before 3pm if home time arrangements are 
not the norm. We are receiving lots of very 
late messages and we need to resolve this for 
the safety of the children. Thank you.  
 
 
 

We are a Healthy School! 
Please remember that as a healthy school we 
encourage healthy eating. The children in 
Early Years and Key Stage 1 get a free healthy 
snack everyday. All children may bring in a 
healthy snack to have at break time e.g. a 
piece of fruit, raisins, a cream cracker, cheese 
string etc. Please do not send in crisps, 
chocolate bars or sweets as snacks and 
please also remember not to send in 
products containing nuts. Thank you.  

Children in Need 
Friday 13th November 

 

We will be supporting this charity once 
again this year and will have merchandise 
on sale (teddies, wrist bands, key rings and 
pudsy ears) from Monday 9th November 
after school. We have placed a large order 
so hopefully we won’t run out of stock! 
Thank you in advance for your support. 
More information about Children in Need 
day will follow shortly.  

Key Stage 2 playtime games 
Children in Key Stage 2 are currently 
permitted to bring in small items to ‘play’ 
with at break times and lunchtimes such as 
sticker books and loom bands. However, it is 
important to remember that they bring 
things in at their own risk and that we 
cannot take responsibility for any items that 
get lost or damaged. Children are not 
allowed to bring in precious or electrical 
items such as handheld computer games and 
all items should be clearly named and fit in 
their drawer. We have reminded the 
children of this in class and would be grateful 
if you would reinforce this message at home. 
too.  

Names in clothes 
Please ensure all items of your child’s clothing 
are clearly named. If you find an item of 
clothing in your child’s possession that has 
someone else’s name in it, or it does not 
belong to them, please drop it off at the office 
so that we can try to reunite it with its rightful 
owner. Thank you for your help.  
 

Change of date 
Hopefully you have all received the letter 
sent home last week informing you about the 
change of date to our Assessment 
Information Meeting for parents. It will now 
be held on Thursday 5th November. We hope 
as many of you as possible will be able to join 
us. Please return the reply slip as soon as 
possible to confirm your attendance. Spare 
letters are available from the letter stands in 
the main entrance.  
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The 100-word challenge is back! 
 

Week beginning: 21st September  
 
NB Reception children will begin joining in with the 100-word challenge later in the year.  
 
Key Stage 1 winner 
 
Always share. 
Be friendly. 
Choose carefully. 
Dress smartly. 
Ee what can you see? 
Fix any problems. 
Grow friends. 
Help everyone. 
I will play in the role-play. 
Jog outside. 
Kick a ball. 
Listen carefully. 
Mix colours. 
No shouting. 
On the computers. 
Pencils and pens on the paper. 
 

Written by Ash Class  (Year 1) 
 

 
The children were shown this poster prompt: 

 

 
 
 

This week’s entries were all of an incredibly high standard and it was really hard to choose! 
It was lovely to see that the stimulus encouraged collaborative and shared writing.  
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Key Stage 2 winner 
 
Accept differences. 
Brains are useful. 
Creativity is powerful. 
Dig deep. 
Enjoy being you. 
Friends don’t hurt. 
Give advice. 
Happiness is helpful. 
Independence is key. 
Jump ahead. 
Keys open beginnings.  
Live your life. 
Magic will guide you. 
Never give up. 
Open your mind. 
Power can help. 
Questions mean answers. 
Release your inner self. 
Step up. 
Teamwork you need. 
Up your game. 
Varied friends are AWESOME. 
Wish upon a well. 
Xmas is top-notch. 
Yachts can sale everywhere. 
Zebra crossings are there to help.  
 

 
Written by Maya and Ilana  (Year 5 - Sycamore Class) 

 

Time to read and reflect 
We hope you have enjoyed reading these pieces of writing. It would be lovely if you could spend 
some time sharing and discussing them with your child. Below are some suggestions of things 
you could think and talk about together.  
Ash class have got as far as P in their list. Can you continue it keeping on the same theme of 
advice - all about school?  
Maya and Ilana have used alliteration (where words begin with the same sound) several times in 
their list. Can you find some examples of this? Can you think of any others?  
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